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COLTON TOWN HALL MINUTES 
January 6th, 2020 

 
The Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.  Members in attendance were Dot 
Sharp, Sam Keller, Cory Cucchiara, Scott Miller and Mayor Jerry Weber.  Kyle White 
was absent.  Deputy Clerk Caryl Keller and Steve Bremer were also in attendance.   
 
Minutes: Cory Cucchiara motioned to approve the minutes and Sam Keller 
seconded the motion.  The vote was carried by voice and passed by all.     
 
Treasurer's Report: 
The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed and approved.  
   
Warrants:  Warrants, as follows, were approved, with a motion by Dot Sharp and a 
second by Scott Miller.  The vote was carried by voice and passed by all.  
 
             
            Salary and Benefits                                  
 

    Warrant #904464-904475 for:                    $12,876.11 
       

            Warrant #’s 910800-910818 for: 
                     

             
                                  General:       $ 10,813.96 

                          Streets:        $   2,652.47 
                                         Real Estate Excise:        $ 

                                                Cemetery:              $     
                                     Water/Sewer:  $  8,579.44 
                                        Subtotal:      $ 22,045.87 

                                                                                                                                                                                                   
                       Grand Total:    $34,921.98 
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New Business: 

Peddlers Permit: 

Dot would like to have in the next newsletter a notice to go out to homeowners 

reminding them that the town has an ordinance that requires companies to purchase a 

peddler’s permit and for homeowners to ask to see the permit before they speak to 

them.  Also, homeowners need to remind anyone doing work on their home, must get 

a building permit.   

 

Communications: 

Bob Hill: 

Bob Hill sent a note thanking the Mayor and Town Council for hiring him to be the 

building inspector and appreciated the support he had received during his 

employment. 

 

Steve Bremer: 

Everything is good.  Questions have been asked as to why the keys were changed and 

it was explained that is was because of liability.  Also he has done some clean-up in 

the storage container behind the shop. 

 

Old Business: 

Recycling: 

Dot has taken a look at the recycling containers in St. John that are through Whitman 

County Recycling.  There is not a cost right now to St. John for these containers.  

They are emptied once a week.  Jerry asked Caryl to check and see when our contract 

with Lewis-Clark Recycling expires for future reference. 

 

Blaine MaMahon 

Blaine McMahon sent a note that he has had some setbacks and that his project is on 

hold for right now. 

 

A motion to close the meeting was made by Sam Keller and seconded by Scott Miller. 
The motion was carried by voice and passed by all.  The meeting adjourned 7:49 p.m. 
 
 
____________________                       _______________________ 
Approved By Mayor                                          Attested By Clerk 
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